
 
 

 

Item #5 

October 8, 2015 
 

 

MEMO TO: TRANSIT OPERATORS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

FROM: ELLEN TALBO, REGIONAL TRANSIT PLANNING MANAGER 

 

SUBJECT: FTA PROPOSED RULE FOR TRANSIT AGENCIES TO ACHIEVE STATE OF  

  GOOD REPAIR 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

• Receive and file 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 

 
On September 30, 2015, the Federal Transit Administration issued a proposed rule that would 
require public transportation agencies to monitor and manage their capital assets to achieve 
and maintain a state of good repair.  Attached is the section of the Federal Register Notice 
containing the proposed rule. 
 
The proposed rule would require public transportation agencies to develop a Transit Asset 
Management (TAM) Plan that determines the condition of its capital assets, including the 
system’s equipment, rolling stock, infrastructure, and facilities.  To reduce the burden on small 
operators, the proposed rule offers a two-tiered approach for the TAM Plan requirement. Small 
transit providers operating 100 or fewer vehicles in revenue service and no rail fixed-guideway 
service and all subrecipients under the Rural Area Formula Program would be allowed to 
participate in a Group TAM Plan that would be developed by a State or other direct recipient of 
FTA funding. Once the rule goes into effect, VCTC will have 3 months to develop and adopt 
standards, and the standards must be the same for the entire “group” which means that by that 
deadline it will be necessary to decide who is in VCTC’s “group.”  
 
The proposed rule would also define the term “state of good repair,” establish state of good 
repair performance measures, and have transit agencies set performance targets based on 
those measures, which they can then use to prioritize limited capital investment funding.  In 
addition, transit agencies would be required to report new information to the National Transit 
Database. 
 



The attached federal register states that the agency will have 2 years to develop the Asset 
Management Plan but it also must be in sync with the TIP cycle.  VCTC or other agencies may 
want to make a comment to FTA saying that since the next SCAG FTIP is scheduled for 
adoption next summer, there isn’t enough time to create an asset management plan by then 
and so there needs to be a method allowing at least 12 months to allow adoption of the TIP in 
advance of the completion of the Asset Management Plan. Public comments on the proposed 
rule are accepted through Nov. 30, 2015. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Item #5, Attachment 

 
 
 



 



 



 



 



 
 



 


